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Rachel’s Hope Abortion Healing Billboard Reaches SDSU Students
By Rosemary Benefield
SAN DIEGO –   Another Rachel’s Hope billboard has gone up, this time on College Avenue and Montezuma. This is the third billboard location in San Diego; the message reads “something inside dies after an abortion,” “for help call: Rachel’s Hope 8000-652-HOPE.”
The newest billboard went up Nov. 9 and it contracted to be displayed for two months. The first month space rental of $1,900 has been paid for by the California Catholic Conference (Project Rachel Jubilee Effort), $1,000; San Diego Bishop Robert H. Brom, $370; St. Luke’s Council Knights of Columbus, $250; St. Pius X Council Knights of Columbus, $100; and other individual donors.
The second month may be paid for in part by the Knight’s of Columbus councils of Our Lady of Grace, St. Kierans and Mission San Luis Rey. We are hoping that more Knights of Columbus councils and other donors will get involved. 
This is a superb location to reach out to college students. The first location was in Fallbrook, reaching out to that community, and the second was in Pacific Beach, one block from the beach, as an outreach to the summer beach traffic. 
The billboard at SDSU is being augmented by the United States Catholic Conference of Bishops outreach to students titled “Project Rachel Goes to College”, which puts posters and brochures around the campus.
It’s a blessing to have this opportunity, especially this time of the year. Many women have a difficult time during the Christmas season because of the focus on the baby Jesus and family. They may be dealing with a post-abortive seasonal depression or anxiety.
Women who have had an abortion this time of the year are particularly vulnerable to suffering an anniversary reaction, similar to a seasonal depression/anxiety, but oftentimes with much greater intensity. It is hoped that this message will touch the hearts of these hurting women to seek healing this season, rather than trying to “drown out their sorrows.”
The Rachel’s Hope billboard is a message of hope and healing to post-abortive women. It is also a pro-life message to the community that abortion causes great pain in women.
When the billboard was in the Pacific Beach location, a call was received from a man objecting to the billboards presence, saying it was “too harsh.” When it was explained to him the pain that abortion causes women, his next comment was “those eyes,” indicating the emanating from the eyes on the billboard that had notably touched him with the message Rachel’s Hope wishes to convey. 
Rosemary Benefield is the founder.

